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+  your local landscapers 

+  all landscape works  

    carried out               

+  from concept to   

    completion 
 

Blair 021 586385  
elements.landscape@xtra.co.nz 

Professionals Ad   

Quiz  

 

No Job Too Small ! 
 

Cutting Edge 
 

Lawns, light landscaping, 

hedges, pruning, trimming 
 

Owner Operator 
James  

Selwood,  
Normandale  

resident 

Contact  
589 4717 

or  
0274 576 259 

 

  President:  Peter Matcham       04 565 1083              
  Editor: Paul Caygill 
  Website: www.normandale.org.nz  
  Email: ntimes@hotmail.com 

 
Disclaimer: The opinions expressed in this paper do not necessarily reflect those of 
the committee. 
Note: Copy deadline 25th of preceding month. 

The next NRA meeting 
will be held on 
Wednesday 16th of  
September - all 
association members 
welcome. The meetings 
last from 7:30 until 9:00.  

September 2015 

Based in the  
Maungaraki shops, we  

offer weights, pilates and 
yoga,  

nutrition plans, massage, 
personal training . . . 

 

Nikki and Reno are  
committed to your  

success, if you are then 
contact us on 586 4881 or  

info@o2exercise.co.nz  

Normandale Inorganic rubbish collection  

The Good, the Bad and the Ugly. 
 

The Good 
It didn’t rain, we collected three lorry loads of  rubbish, over six tonnes of  rubbish, 
as well as scrap metal and electronics that were collected separately.  Thanks to the 
committee for loading every bit of  those six tonnes by hand, and continuing to turn 
out to support our community by giving up their weekend to collect other peoples’ 
rubbish.  Most of  the committee have been doing this for over twenty years, and are 
no longer in the first flush of  youth!  Our thanks too, to those residents who came 
out to help or just to say thank you.  The chocolate biscuits were especially 
appreciated. 
The Bad 
There are still a few residents who really push the limits of  what is reasonable.  We 
don’t like leaving rubbish behind, but heaps that are big enough to warrant a mini 
skip is unfair on volunteers and other residents.  It’s funny that the houses with large 
heaps and heavy items never seem to offer to help us load up.   
The Ugly 
Those who don’t support the community by paying their subscriptions but still 
complained that their rubbish wasn’t collected.  This usually turned out to be 
rubbish that had been put out after we had gone past, or tyres and hazardous waste.  
We explained clearly in the NDT what we would and would not collect.  Remember 
that this isn’t a service you are entitled to, it’s provided by volunteers and financed 
by other residents’ subscriptions. 

-Pete Matcham, President 

REMINDER: The period 
for submissions on the 
proposed Natural 
Resources Plan for the 
Wellington Region 
closes on 25 
September 2015.  
These documents can 
be viewed on the 
website www.gw.govt.
nz/regional-plan-
review.  

Word of the month: 

Quiddity 

 

A. The sensation of 

knowing that 

there is 

something you 

have forgotten 

B. The quality that 

makes a thing 

what it is, its 

essence 

C. Flush with assets, 

monetary or 

otherwise 

D. Fictional game 

played by wizards 

 

Last months word: 

Effulgent 

 

A. Shining forth 

brilliantly; radiant. 

 

 

 

St Aidan’s garage sale Sat 17th Oct, 9:00-12:00 

mailto:info@o2exercise.co.nz


Free Event At Minoh House News From Normandale School 

Normandale School certainly knows 

how to lift spirits in the winter term, 

holding a Wacky Wednesday Fun 

Day! The children and staff really 

got into the spirit of things being as 

wacky as they could. There were 

lots of colourful hair, crazy 

hairstyles, imaginative clothing 

(including some worn around the 

wrong way) and odd shoes just to 

name a few. There were lots of 

confident children in the school 

parade showing off their wacky 

style and moves. Many looking 

ready for the Milan catwalk! 

Normandale School’s front 

entrance is looking great too 

with some new fruit trees. 

Students split into their 

whanau groups and got down 

and dirty adding the apple, 

pear, lemon and plum trees. 

The students showed great 

team work, patience and sharing 

while learning and appreciating how 

our fruit grows – I’m sure they will 

look forward to eating it too. 

-Sam Williams 

 

Immerse yourself in an afternoon of Japanese culture at Hutt Minoh Friendship 

House’s Japan Spring Festival. 

This is a free event at 38 Normandale Road on Sunday, September 27, from 1 to 

4pm. 

It will include performances of Japanese dance by children from the Koten 

Dance Group and demonstrations by the Wellington Kyudo (archery) Club 

(based at the house), Japanese Calligraphy Grand Master, Akiko Crowther from 

Nelson and Minoh House’s Omotosenke Tea Club. 

Please park in the Normandale Overbridge Carpark or in Normandale Road. 

Only mobility parking  is available at the house. The event will be on the 27th, 

whatever the weather. 

SeniorNet 
Have you heard of SeniorNet? It provides a splendid learning experience about 

Computers and the Internet for those over 50 years. Unpaid ageless tutors share 

their knowledge and skills. The club rooms are warm, classes small and the 

learning atmosphere relaxed. Here you can learn about Desktops, Laptops, 

Tablets and iPads. You can learn about Microsoft, Genealogy,  Google Maps, 

Email, Skype  and lots more. Normandale residents number among the tutors. 

Call Jexi on 973 3746 or Glenda on 560 3160 for further information. 


